ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, October 5, 2012
Present:  Kevin McDonough (AIS); Dave Donovan (Physics); Chris Lewis (IT); Michael Kowalczyk (Mathematics); Craig Rademacher (HPER); Mark Flaherty (Music); Jennifer Jezylo (Biology); Keith Ellis (Art and Design);  Mounia Ziat (Psychology), Matt Smock (ITD); Jacob McDaniel (ASNMU); Charles Rayhorn (College of Business)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from September 21, 2012 meeting approved:  moved by Ellis; seconded by Rademacher.
2. Chair
a. Introduced the new ASNMU representative.  
3. Informational Technology
a. Upcoming java release (6x) has a security concern. Will be downloaded into a test server to check.  Data from Educat will be transferred into Signals, the online retention program, making the process easier for faculty if they are using Educat.  Waiting on Apple to approve NMU’s developer license before we can release our mobile app.
4. Instructional Design Technology Management
a. Getting started on researching classroom response systems (clickers).  Want to provide some recommendation to faculty and offer support.  Looking at computer and physical clickers, in addition those compliant with mobile phones.  Smock is also looking at cost models; currently students are responsible for the costs. Students can buy semester, year, or multi-year licenses.   Discussion involved the type of feedback clickers can provide and what feedback was desirable.  Smock said ideally there will be an open source solution.  Some questions were directed to Jezylo about her experience with clickers and whether students objected to the costs.  Smock  also said there was focus sessions this week and Matt attended many of them
5. Unfinished Business
a. Feedback on advising process will be tabled until next meeting when Felicia will be back. 
b. Planned changes to online math placement/diagnostic tests.  Department wants to move towards a proctored test because students were cheating or not taking the test and correspondingly are and not being placed appropriately. Meeting next week to discuss how this will affect orientation and other departments.  Faculty reported to Kowalczyk  that accurate placement has gone downhill since the online version of the test.  A lot of discusson followed.   Donovan suggested they should find out many students are not taking the test, how many appeals Math is getting, and how many students are over/under placed.  Ellis asked if every student is supposed to take the test.  Kowalczyk said everyone is supposed to take the test, before NMU orientation.  Historically, students would take the test the second day of orientation and the tests would be graded by the afternoon before orientation.  Donovan suggested offering the proctored test Monday night as students have more flexible time.   Online placement tests started in 2001.  Rayburn suggested that students be able to retake the test.  Kowalczyk said test is static and does not draw from a question bank.    There are two versions of the placement test, one for incoming freshman and one for transfers.  The one for incoming freshman takes into consideration different variables, ex. High school GPA for math classes, ACT math scores, etc.  
Meeting adjourned 11:58 am
Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
